
 

 

 

Doylestown Township Veterans Advisory Committee  
Meeting Minutes 

 
Thursday, March 27, 2025 @ 4 PM, Conference Room B 

 
Attendees: 
 
VAC Members: Chris Suessenguth, Joe Volk and Jack Kearins 
 
Others in attendance included: Barbara N Lyons, Esquire, Vice-Chair, Doylestown 
Township Supervisors-Liaison, Andrea Mergner, Doylestown Township Assistant 
Township Manager 
 
Guest:  Joseph Grato, Veterans Affairs Representative-Delaware Valley University 
 
Welcome: Mr. Suessenguth welcomed everyone present to the meeting. 
 
Minutes Approval: Mr. Kearins made a motion to approve the January 23, 2025 meeting 
minutes, with Mr. Volk seconding the motion, the motion carried unanimously. 
 
Flag Retirement Container: Mr. Suessenguth led a discussion to buy a mailbox style 
container. 
 
Joseph Grato: Mr. Grato mentioned that he sits on the Travis Manion Board. Mr. 
Suessenguth would like Mr. Grato to help VAC help local Veterans. Mr. Grato will help 
spread the word about the Doylestown Memorial Day Parade. Mr. Grato would like 
Delaware Valley University to help with the Roundabouts project. 
 
Adjournment: Mr. Suessenguth made a motion, Mr. Kearins seconded the motion to 
adjourn the meeting at 5 PM, the motion carried unanimously. 
 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday, May 15, 2025 at 4 PM. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Joe Volk, Secretary                                  
 
 


